RECORD OF PROCEEDINGS
MINUTES OF THE SPECIAL MEETING OF THE       




DIRECTORS OF THE
  



STRASBURG SANITATION AND WATER DISTRICT




HELD: Wednesday, July 19, 2023, at 7:00 P.M. at the  
TBK Bank Conference Room.  
Attendance
A Special meeting of the Board of Directors of the Strasburg Sanitation & Water District was called and held in accordance with the statutes of the State of Colorado.  The following Directors, having confirmed their continued qualification to serve on the Board, were in attendance: 


Sheila Cooper
Thomas McChesney
   
Teresa Roy 

Bob Yaich
Also present: Steven Vetter of the I-70 Scout; Angie Graf and Scott  Gerrard of SMPRD; Paul Grant, System Operator; Chad Lybarger, System Operator; Joel Nordloh, System Operator; Marissa Peck, District Attorney; and Tracy Griffin, Administrator.
Call to Order
Board President Sheila Cooper noted that a quorum of the Board was present.  The Directors confirmed their continuing qualifications to serve. 

Disclosure Matters
The Board had been previously advised that pursuant to Colorado law, certain disclosures by the Board members might be required prior to taking official action at the meeting.  The Board then reviewed the agenda for the meeting, following which each Board member affirmed their conflicts of interest, stating the fact and summary nature of any matters, as required under Colorado law, to permit official action to be taken at the meeting.  The Board determined that the participation of the members present was necessary to obtain a quorum or otherwise enable the Board to act.
Agenda
Director Cooper entertained changes to the agenda.  Seeing none, Motion was made, seconded and unanimously carried to approve the agenda.
Patrons to Address
Angie Graf spoke to the Board regarding the Strasburg Parks and Recreation District’s plans for a new park at the property SMPRD acquired in 2020.  She stated SMPRD began this process in 2014 with a survey of the patrons of SMPRD which concluded resoundingly that a water feature is the most desired feature.  Ms. Graf presented the Board with a handout.  She stated that the final design will be decided by the end of Summer 2023 and that construction will begin by next Spring.  The current design calls for a1.5” water tap and a 6” sewer connection.  After discussion, Ms. Graf was informed that SMPRD needed to put down a $5,000 deposit for legal and engineering expenses to be expended by SSWD during the approval process.  Ms. Griffin was instructed to send an invoice to Ms. Graf for the deposit.  Ms. Graf was informed that once SSWD receives the deposit, SMPRD’s engineer will be able to communicate directly with SSWD’s engineer.  SMPRD was informed that conditional approval was given for the project (conditions: SSWD’s engineering approval, including supply, pressure, volume of water/waste).  Mr. Grant added that back-flow prevention device(s) will need to be installed.
Operators Report
System Operator, Paul Grant of Headways Consultant LLC, presented the Board with his written report.  He informed the Board that all meters within the District had been changed out except for the Middle School meter.  A spacer needed to change out this meter has been ordered.


Mr. Grant then informed the Board that the water services for the home and trailer at 1464 Adams Street had been severed and it was determined that the sewer taps have always been separate.  Mr. Grant was directed to confirm that curb stops had been installed in the new meter pits at 1464 Adams Street and the Chavez property.

Mr. Grant stated that Hydro Resources had been called out regarding issues at the KOA well.  The pump and/or motor were having issues that needed to be resolved soon.  Mr. Grant was directed to contact Hamacher to obtain a bid to pull and replace the pump and motor. 


Mr. Grant stated that all tests had been performed and the results were within guidelines.  

Mr. Lybarger stated that he is working towards gaining his collection certification.  That certification is not required by CDPHE to run our system, but since we do have sanitary sewer lines, he feels it will serve the District to have this certification.


Mr. Lybarger and Mr. Grant then informed the Board they had met with representatives of Clow Valve Co.   The representatives brought a training fire hydrant and showed Mr. Lybarger how it works and how to change parts out.  They explained that their hydrants do not go out of date; no matter how old your hydrant is it is serviceable with the newest parts.  The representatives from Clow then repaired the fire hydrant at the East end of Colfax Avenue while training Mr. Lybarger.  This service was at no cost to the District.  Mr. Lybarger was instructed to perform a survey of the size and condition of the District’s fire hydrants and to bring the survey to the next board meeting.
Administrators Report
Ms. Griffin provided the Board with a written report.  She confirmed that all but one meter had been replaced and that a double meter pit on Monroe needed a new lid, which had been ordered, to accommodate two of the new antennas.  After that the project would be 100% completed.  She was asked to work with legal to review the contract to see if there were any retainment clauses.


Ms. Griffin then provided the Board with the Application for Exemption of Audit Mr. Logan, the District’s Auditor, had prepared on behalf of the District.  After discussion Motion was made, seconded and unanimously carried to approve the Application for Exemption of Audit with caveats from legal.  Ms. Peck will research if a resolution needs to be made prior to filing of the Application.  Ms. Griffin was instructed to await word from Ms. Peck before acting.

Ms. Griffin then spoke regarding the fire hydrant located in front of the High School.  She stated that she was in contact with Glen Wallace, Director of Maintenance and Facilities for the 31J School District, because the fire hydrant was no longer protected by the lilac bushes.  Mr. Wallace agreed to put up some visual barriers in the meantime and asked what type of barrier the Board would require and who would pay for the barrier.  After discussion, Motion was made, seconded, and unanimously carried to approach the School District with a proposal to cost share (50/50) installation of four bollards around the fire hydrant.  SSWD will facilitate installation of the bollards at a cost not to exceed $5,000.  The school will be asked to reimburse SSWD for 50%.  Ms. Griffin was asked to work with Guernsey Grading and Excavation.
Engineers Report 
None.
Legal Report
 Ms. Peck provided the Board with her status report.  She stated there were no updates.
New Business
None.
Old Business     
The Board discussed hiring details of district employee, Chad Lybarger.  Mr. Lybarger stated that, as of May 25, 2023, he was the proud holder of his D and 1 Certificates.  After discussion, Motion was made, seconded and unanimously carried to raise Mr. Lybarger’s pay to $25.00 per hour, retroactively to the date he gained his D and 1 certificates, that Mr. Lybarger’s hourly rate would raise to $27.00 once he gained his Collection Certificate, and that Mr. Lybarger would be authorized to work up to 40 hours per week.  Ms. Griffin was authorized to monitor Mr. Lybarger’s hours and make necessary adjustments (both up and down).  Motion was made, seconded, and unanimously carried to reimburse Mr. Lybarger for the actual fees he paid (tuition, registration fees, testing fees) as soon as actual receipts are received.  Ms. Griffin was instructed to bring the receipts to the next board meeting.

Minutes and Reports
The Board reviewed the minutes of the May 10, 2023, meeting.  Upon motion made, seconded and unanimously carried, the Board approved the minutes as presented.  After review and discussion, and upon motion made, seconded and unanimously carried, the Board approved the Directors, Past-Due and Financial Reports for June and July 2023.
Executive Session
None.
Adjournment
There being no further business to come before the Board and motion duly made, seconded, and unanimously carried, the meeting was adjourned at approximately 9:20 PM
_____________________________________________________
                                                 Secretary  
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